

Club Leaders



<u>Hibner</u>





Kimberly Bramlage President -Elect



Randall K. <u>Domigan</u> Vice President



<u>inda</u> <u>Groover</u> Secretary



Matthew J. <u>Scarr</u> Treasurer



Shaun Yu iPast President



<u>Elizabeth</u> C. Huber **Assistant** Governor

#### **Birthdays**



Jacquelyn . Powell May 22nd



Stephen A. Rubenstein May 24th



Frank L. Gilland II May 26th



Patrick John Nugent May 26th

Walter H. Rice May 27th

## This Week at Rotary

MONDAY, May 22, 2023

Sinclair Community College - or on Zoom "The Pediatric Mental Health Care Crisis"



Last year alone nearly 7,000 kids came to Dayton Children's in a mental health crisis. Behavioral health is the healthcare crisis for our kid's generation and the impact is being felt every day at Dayton Children's. In fact, the number one reason for admission at the hospital for the last two years has been for suicidal ideation. Come hear from Dayton Children's President & CEO, Debbie Feldman, about how Dayton Children's is reinventing the path for mental health care services for the kids in our region.

Chair of the Day: Jena Pado

# This Happened Last Monday...

President Walt Hibner called the meeting to order at 12:13pm. Our President gave an update on Lorna Dawes and her procedure on May 10<sup>th</sup>. She's having some complications and is in rehab at Bethany. He also announced that we would be doing the Red Ribbon Cutting ceremony for the Victory Project. Bill Nance provided the invocation, What has God given us; a reflection on eyes, mouth, hands, and ears. Iris Juergens welcomed our guest today. Tom Carlisle was online; Michele Feltz brought Michael Newsome; Lisa Grigsby brought Qarriane Blayr from DCDC; Keith Valiquette was in attendance from KIND.

Linda Groover announced our ribbon cutting ceremony on the quad for the trailer donation to the Victory Project.



She also announced the following birthdays for this week: Bill Tolliver w/ Winsupply - May 17th; Rachel Butt w/ Butt Constriction - May 18th; Bill Nance - May 21st. Linda also announced that Rotary Dines Out at Jay's Seafood is Thursday, May 25th. Reservations can be made through Laura Erbaugh by May 22<sup>nd</sup>. Also on June 29<sup>th</sup> is the End of the Year President's Party at Top of the Market. Linda asked all Red Ribbon Members to raise





Fredric Abrams May 29th



Susan M. Hayes May 29th

#### **Speakers**

May 22, 2023
Debbie Feldman.
President & CEO
Dayton Children's
Hospital
May 29, 2023
NO MEETING MEMORIAL DAY
HOLIDAY
June 05, 2023
Dr. Heidi Donnelly
Dayton Skin Surgery
June 12, 2023
Colonel Christopher
B. Meeker
WPAFB

June 19, 2023 Elaine Bonner Emerge Recovery Center

June 26, 2023 Walt Hibner and Kim Bramlage Changing of the Rotary Guard July 03, 2023

NO MEETING - 4TH
OF JULY HOLIDAY

July 10, 2023

KaLynn Clark 4 Paws for Ability July 17, 2023 Troy Eden The Light Foundation

Foundation

July 24, 2023

TRD

their hands and invited them to sit with other members so that we can get to know each other.

Day 10s and Foundation donations:

- Day 20 by Dan Zehringer in honor of WSU Grads KJ Kippenseal and Joey Monda
- Day 20 by Kappy Kilburn in honor of the Human Race Theatre & Joey Monda
- Day 100 by Rick Thie in honor of Laura Erbaugh
- Day 10 by Lisa Grigsby in honor of Luna Fest this weekend at the Plaza Theatre in Miamisburg
- Day 10 by Suren Singhvi in honor of his grandson's graduation
- Day 10 by Patty Carusso in honor of her daughter's graduation

Linda turned the meeting back over to President Walt and he asked three of our Red Ribbon members who have met all their ribbon requirements to stand and have their ribbons removed. Congratulations to Judy Buddi, Dan Zehringer and Kim Spurgeon.

President Walt then announced two Foundation grant presentations to be presented by Holly Wiggins and Lisa Grigsby. Holly announced that seven grants were approved for the 4<sup>th</sup> quarter of \$3000 each. And a total of 14 grants for the year totalling \$42,000. Two grants presented today. 1) KIND – Kids in New Direction and 2) DCDC.

Chair for the Day, Adam Horseman introduced our guest speaker for the day, Raven Cruz Loaiza, a licensed Social Worker. Her presentation today was on Mediation Response Unit (MRU: A first in the Nation Alternative Response Program. The program was formulated after the police reform talks began in 2020. It is a City of Dayton program under the umbrella of the Dayton Mediation Center and an alternative response team that responds to low emergent 911 calls within the City of Dayton. There is a team of trained responders with a wealth of experience and certifications in areas such as crisis response, de-escalation, conflict resolution, community development and relationship building. The overall goal of the MRU is to work on improving community police relations through providing alternatives to police response in the community, reducing the number of 911 call for certain low emergent situations which allows officers more time for higher emergent calls, and providing an alternative response to 911 calls of various situations that incuse but are not limited to: noise complaints, neighbor/roommate disputes, barking dogs, loitering, unruly juvenile complaints and calls for peace officers. If there is a weapon present or a crime has been committed or a history of violence then these calls would not be for the MRU team but the Police would need to respond. There current hours are M-F 11 am - 8 pm with a plan to become 24 hours at some future date. The City applied for a grant to expand to be able to expand to mental health emergencies through the Crisis Response unit. The hotline number for the MRU is 937-333-2333. There isn't one area of the city that is requiring more calls. They seem to be distributed throughout the city. The Top 5 calls are neighbor disputes, peace officer, disorderly subject, juvenile complaints and noise complaints. Raven shared some of their success stories.

Next Week's Program: Our next meeting will be at Sinclair Community College on May 22<sup>nd</sup> and via Zoom. Speaker: Debbie Feldman, President & CEO of Dayton Children's.

Queen of Hearts ticket was drawn by Raven. The number was 453951 and the 7 of Clubs was drawn. The Queen of Hearts goes another week.

Our meeting was adjourned at 1:19pm by President Walt Hibner.

Link to the recorded meeting

# **Queen of Hearts Drawing**

Queen of Hearts 50/50 Raffle

Weekly at Monday Meetings to benefit the Dayton Rotary Foundation

\$1 per ticket/\$5 for 6 tickets

Weekly winner draws a card from the deck if they draw the Queen of Hearts the winner takes ½ the pot. If the card is not the Queen of Hearts card then the card is destroyed & we try again next week. Meanwhile the pot continues to grow.

### **CURRENT POT: \$1468**

See Secretary Linda or Laura for more information.

#### ATTENTIOM ZOOM PARTICIPANTS

\*\*\*\*For those members who would like to participate via zoom - please let Laura know ahead of time or place your request in the chat prior to the start of the meeting and we will assign you ticket numbers and bill your foundation account.

#### **RULES FOR THIS ROUND**

- You must be present to win and/or purchase tickets (either in person or on zoom)
- · The drawing is for members of the Dayton Rotary only.
- The winner will need to complete a W-9 form and will be issued a W2-G form.
- . The drawing will go to the very last card.



# Save the Date for the Presidential Reception

Walt's Presidential Appreciation Reception Thursday, June 29<sup>th</sup> at Top of the Market

Mark Your Calendars Now....More Details Soon.



**Rotary Dines out at Jay's Seafood** 

# Rotary Dines Out



# at Jay's Seafood

225 East Sixth Street

# Thursday, May 25th @ 6:00 PM



Gather with Fellow Rotarians to Enjoy a Meal.

Pay your own Dinner tab.
Round of Appetizers is on
Dayton Rotary.

# **Rotarians and Guests Welcome!**

Reservations to laura@daytonrotary.com

Space is Limited to 20 so Reserve Early! Deadline to RSVP 5/22

